CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES

August 26th, 2013

The Caswell County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, August 12th, 2013, at 6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.  Members present:  Chairman June Dailey, Vice Chairman Gladys Garland, Sylvia Johnson, David Byrd, Mel Battle, Ross Gwynn and Betty Sartin.  Others present include:  Dr. Renee Franklin, Dr. Sammy Shields, Scott Powell, Nelson Showalter, Evangelina Balmori, Kelly McVay, Jerry McVay, Shirley Stanfield, Carolyn Swann, Lushania Pettiford, Raleatha Chandler, Alice Robinson, Paul Robinson, Tameka Weathers, Emma Baynes, Keilym Baynes, Ophelia Willis, and Gerri Hunt representing the Caswell Messenger.  Connie Kimrey recorded the minutes.
I. A. 
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order and a moment of silence was observed.  
I. B. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

David Byrd moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve the minutes of the August 12th board meeting and August 19th work session minutes as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. C. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

David Byrd moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve the agenda as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. D. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Chairman Dailey recognized today being the first day of school and things went well.  Mrs. Dailey also recognized the football team who won their game on Friday.
I. E.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Tameka Weathers, 298 Third Street, Yanceyville, NC  27379

Ms. Weathers stated her daughter attended Bartlett Yancey High School and was bullied on the first day back to school.  She noted that students laughed at her for the way she was dressed and her hair style.  

Board member David Byrd questioned if her daughter reported this to the administration at the school.  Ms. Weathers responded she did not.

Paul Robinson, 5973 Hwy 86 North, Yanceyville, NC  27379

Mr. Robinson stated he spoke briefly with the superintendent and would like to know what is in place for students of Caswell County to receive the proper education.  He requested that she let the county know what the plans are.  Mr. Robinson also expressed that something needs to be in place for parents and staff to speak freely and not feel intimidated for voicing their concerns.  

David Byrd responded that the superintendent has only been in place for approximately 30 days and she is still learning the needs of her staff and school system.  Mr. Byrd also stated that anyone is welcome to attend any board meeting and express their thoughts and concerns.

Mr. Robinson agreed that there are things in place that are working and inquired on what the new superintendent plans to do for the problems that need to be corrected.

Alice Robinson, 5973 Hwy 86 North, Yanceyville, NC  27379

Mrs. Robinson first stated that she understood Public Comments to be no “open dialogue” between the speaker and the Board.  She expressed that when the board was searching for a superintendent they would have a vision of what their expectations should be.

Mrs. Robinson stated she has spoken with board members regarding outreach ministries and has been honored as a community servant.  She stated she was here tonight as a servant of God and an advocate for students and seniors.  She expressed concerns with the problems that are voiced throughout the community regarding the school system and the Board of Education.  Mrs. Robinson stated she has respect for all the board members and would like to rebuild self-esteem and follow procedures that are set in place.  Mrs. Robinson stated she expected concern, compassion and respect from the board as well.
II.
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS
· Haynes Briggman, Town Manager, Town of Yanceyville, gave an update on installing an eight inch (8”) water line from its most northern line in Providence, along Old Hwy 86 and Hwy 86, to connect a sixteen (16) inch water line owned and operated by Caswell County.  The purpose is to establish a secondary water source for the Town of Yanceyville in case of an emergency at its existing Water Treatment Plant.  The Town will only receive water from the City of Danville via Caswell County during emergencies.  The Town of Yanceyville would have the ability to send water to Danville in case of an emergency.  Existing agreements are already in place for Caswell County to transfer water to the Town of Yanceyville via the City of Danville’s water supply.
· Schedule for construction:  Plan approval to take place by September 13th, 2013.  Bidding and awarding of construction contract by December 6th, 2013.  Construction to begin by December 13th, 2013.  Construction and Closeout by July 1st, 2014.

· North Elementary is the only user on the water line operated by Caswell County from Danville.

· The Town will need to install a booster pump station at the most northern end of its line, which happens to fall along the property line of North Elementary School.

· The booster pump station is needed because the Town is geographically higher than the Danville water supply, and water will need to be pumped to Yanceyville.

How does this affect North Elementary School:

· The Town of Yanceyville will need a permanent easement from the School Board to install the line and booster pump station.
· The Town has previously met with the Superintendent (Dr. Barker) and Board Chairwoman to begin discussing the location of the line and pump station.  The input received was used to design the current plans proposed.

· Some discussion has been had regarding North Elementary receiving its water supply from the Town of Yanceyville after the line is installed, versus continuing to receive water from Danville.  Some advantages may be higher water pressure and higher water quality.

· The City of Danville has already agreed to lose North Elementary as a customer, and has also agreed to continue to accept the schools sewer if needed.

What the Town of Yanceyville is requesting:

· Permanent easement access along the front of the property, as well as for the location of the booster pump station.
· Assist the Town in locating the existing sewer force main from the School to Highway 86.

· Approval from the School Board on the proposed water line in relation to the North Elementary property.

Mr. Briggman answered questions from the Board and also stated that grant money has been received for this project.  By receiving grant money, they are mandated to offer accessibility to anyone that would like to tie on to the water line.  A State mandated bid process will take place once the State engineering plans are finalized.  Mr. Briggman responded to the question of approximate size of the location and stated that a 24 x 24 estimate will be needed for the pump station.

Upon no further questions, Mr. Briggman stated that an easement request will need to be signed off on in the next couple of weeks.  Board members expressed interest in visiting North Elementary to review the site prior to signing off on the easement.  

Board members agreed to visit North Elementary after the next scheduled morning meeting on September 9th, 2013.  Mr. Briggman left the maps for board members to review further.
III.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

None at this time.
IV.
NEW BUSINESS

1.
 EC Contract / Occupational Services
Mel Battle moved, seconded by Ross Gwynn to approve the contract with Grow ‘n’ Learn Pediatric Therapy, Inc. as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
This agreement made between the Caswell County Board of Education and Grow ‘n’ Learn Pediatric Therapy, Inc. doing business as an occupational therapist.  The services provided by this contract includes supervising the Certified Occupational Therapist Assistant (COTA) providing direct services to students as instructed on the IEPs, conducting evaluations, writing reports, attending IEP meetings when necessary, attending lead OT trainings offered by NCDPI, and participate in the MAC/Medicaid programs but not limited to, as this contract must satisfy all authorized parties for the Board of Education before the contract is considered valid.

Services or Seminar Fee:

$68.00/hour

Travel:



State mileage rate

Contract Total:


$35,000 (estimated)

2.
Interim Spending Resolution
David Byrd moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve the Interim Spending Resolution.  The motion carried unanimously.

Caswell County Schools

P. O. Box 160

Yanceyville, NC  27379
Phone (336) 694-4116

Finance Fax (336) 694-4441

Dr. Renee N. Franklin, Superintendent

Dr. Sammy Shields, Asst. Superintendent

Scott E. Powell, Finance Director
To:

Caswell County Board of Education

From:

Dr. Renee N. Franklin

Date:

August 26, 2013

Subject:

Interim Spending Resolution

A resolution is required to permit expenditure of all funds between July 1 and the adoption of budgets by the Board of Education.  This request is to authorize expenditures at the same level as previously approved for the 2012 – 2013 school year until the budgets are formally adopted by the Board of Education.  A previous interim spending resolution was adopted on June 20, 2013 for the period July 1, 2013 – September 1, 2013.

RESOLUTION:

Be it, therefore, resolved that the Caswell County Board of Education 




authorizes an appropriation of funds at the same funding level as




2012 – 2013 for the purpose of paying salaries and usual and ordinary




expenses for the period September 1, 2013 until September 9, 2013.

______________________________________

____________________________________

June B. Dailey, Chairperson




Renee N. Franklin, Superintendent

V.
REPORTS

None at this time.

VI.
CLOSED SESSION

David Byrd made a motion to go into closed session for the purpose of considering a personnel action that involves an officer or employee of this Board (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(6); and for the purpose of discussing information that is privileged, confidential or not a public record (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(1).  Gladys Garland seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
VI. 
OPEN SESSION

David Byrd made a motion to return to open session.  Gladys Garland seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

VII.
PERSONNEL LISTING
Dr. Franklin recommended approval of personnel listing as presented.  David Byrd moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to approve the personnel listing as presented.  The motion failed 4-3 with Battle, Garland, Gwynn and Sartin voting “No.”
Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Mel Battle to reconsider and approve the transfers as listed on the personnel listing.  The motion carried unanimously.
	Transfers
	

	North Elementary School
	Evelyn Sladky – EC Teacher Assistant (Oakwood Elementary School)

	South Elementary School
	Cindy Stanfield – 2nd Grade Teacher Asst. (Stoney Creek Elementary School)


VIII.
COMMUNICATIONS

· Chairman Dailey shared informational materials on “Lessons in Liberty” and “Gifted and Talented in the 21st Century” 
XI.
BOARD MEMBER OBSERVATIONS

· David Byrd expressed concerns with the technical side of convocation.  Mr. Byrd stated he thought there was a good crowd and felt that Mr. Fowlkes should have handled the lights and sound.

· Mel Battle stated he prefers to hear a live voice when calling the schools noting that N.L. Dillard and North Elementary both have automated answering systems.  Mr. Battle also expressed concern with all staff members not having email access on the website.  If names are highlighted in blue an email can be sent, if names are listed in black email is not accessible.
· Mel Battle expressed concern with all principals being out of the office for staff development on September 23-24th.  Dr. Franklin stated she already has a plan in place to provide coverage at the schools on these days.

· Sylvia Johnson received complaints of bullying at Bartlett Yancey High School and stated she referred them to the principal.

· Sylvia Johnson stated she attended the football game on Friday and an injury occurred near the end of the second quarter.  The trainer wrapped with ace bandage and when the parents transported student to the doctor the doctor was amazed at how well the injury was bandaged.  Mrs. Johnson stated she felt this was a nice compliment towards our athletic trainer.

· Chairman Dailey requested board members to add items they would like on the agenda for the next work session.

XII.  ADJOURNMENT

Ross Gwynn made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:00 p.m., Gladys Garland seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Education will be held on Monday,         September 9th, at 9:00 a.m. in the Whitley Administration Building. 

_______________________________                               _____________________________

              June B. Dailey                                                                                      Renee N. Franklin 
                 Chairman                                                                                             Superintendent
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